OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

SUBLETTE, KS AUGUST 4, 2014

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City Council present: Lawrence Hoerman, James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and Dylan Shotton. Also present were Sheriff Troy Briggs, City Superintendent Daylen Elsey and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg. Visitors were Royce Williams, Gabe Winger, Jeff Fawcett, Doug Schaben, Elmer Clymer, Abram Bergen, Abram Dyck and Abraham and Helena Teichroeb

The minutes of the last regular meeting and special meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Barber. The motion carried 5-0

Mayor Bailey opened the public hearing at 7:00 p.m. Theresa Dasenbrock, city auditor with Lewis Hooper & Dick, was present for the 2015 budget hearing and answered questions relating to the proposed use of funds and amount of tax to be levied. The proposed budget for 2015 doesn't change the mill levy of 50.249. After comments during the public hearing a motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Barber, to leave the mill levy at 50.249 for 2015. The motion carried 5-0.

A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilember Hoerman to accept the engagement letter with Lewis, Hooper and Dick for the City of Sublette for audit work/budget preparation for the years of 2014 thru 2018. The motion carried 5-0.

Jeff Fawcett and Doug Schaben, with Waste Connections, were present to present contracts for review for city wide trash pickup. The Council tabled the matter to let the councilmen examine the contracts.

Abram Bergen was present to discuss Bloomfield addition.

City Clerk Trigg discussed the City Code Library offer to codify our City Ordinances. She will set up a presentation for Council to evaluate.

Sheriff Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report for the City. He discussed fair happenings and issues within the City.

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report. He discussed water pumping. He gave a Morris Well update. He gave a Sewer Improvement Project update. He discussed

getting a spare pump for the new lift station. He informed the Council that street sealing would be Friday and Saturday August 8^{th} and 9^{th} .

The Council discussed the vicious dog ordinance that Attorney Koehn had prepared.

Zoning Administrator Jarrod Weeks discussed with the Council letters he had sent on dangerous structures to be addressed. He will contact KDHE to act on some of the properties. He discussed some new clean up areas.

Councilmember Hoerman discussed the Haskell/Lockport Fire Department contract.

The City Council will hold their next regular meeting on September 8th, instead of September 1st due to Labor Day.

A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed. The motion carried 5-0, with Councilmember Barber abstaining for Barber Sales and Repairs.

Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Shotton. The motion carried 5-0.

CITY CLERK

JEANNIE S. TRIGG